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  Official Communique of the 9918th (closed) meeting of the 
Security Council 

 

 

  Held in private at Headquarters, New York, on Monday, 

19 May 2025, at 10:00 A.M. 
 

 

 “At its 9918th meeting, held in private on 19 May 2025, the Security Council 

considered the item entitled ‘Reports of the Secretary-General on the Sudan and South 

Sudan’. 

 “The President invited the representatives of the Central African Republic, 

Chad, South Sudan and Sudan, to participate in the meeting in accordance with rule 

37 of the Council’s provisional rules of procedure. 

 “The President invited Ms. Martha Ama Akyaa Pobee, Assistant Secretary-

General for Africa in the Departments of Political and Peacebuilding Affairs and 

Peace Operations, and Ms. Lisa Doughten, Director, Financing and Partnerships 

Division, Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs, to participate in the 

meeting in accordance with rule 39 of the Council’s provisional rules of procedure. 

 “The Security Council heard briefings by Ms. Martha Ama Akyaa Pobee and 

Ms. Lisa Doughten. 

 “Statements were made by the representatives of the United Kingdom, 

Denmark, Sierra Leone (on behalf of A3+), China, Pakistan, the Russian Federation, 

Slovenia, Republic of Korea, the United States, France, Panama, and by the President, 

speaking in his capacity as the representative of Greece.  

 “The Council heard statements by the representatives of Sudan, South Sudan, 

the Central African Republic and Chad. 

 “The representative of Sudan made a further statement.” 

 


